# Caseville Township Board Meeting June 2, 2014

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Larry Degg.

Present: Larry Degg, Michelle Stirrett, Vicki Dufty, Fred Busch and Laurie Marrocco.

Twelve citizens were present.

Marrocco requested the agenda be amended to include recycling and the gate at the south end of the County Park. **Motion** by Busch second by Stirrett to approve the agenda as amended, the May 5, 2014 Regular Board minutes, Treasurer's Report and invoices. **Motion carried.** 

No Public Comments on agenda items.

Committee Reports reviewed.

**Planning Commission** meeting June 3, 3014 at 1:30 p.m.

Degg stated that he has not heard anything about meeting with the Commission to resolve the Esch violation.

#### Fireworks Permit

**Motion** by Stirrett second by Busch to approve the fireworks application for Danny Haag. **Motion** carried.

# **County Park Gate**

Marrocco gave a presentation on the history of the gate closing and cited reasons for having the gate open. **Motion** by Marrocco second by Stirrett to have the Township Board join with the City, Chamber of Commerce, local businesses and residents in support of opening the south gate at the Caseville County Park, and to send a letter of support for this effort to the Huron County Road Commission. Roll Call: Aye: Marrocco, Dufty, Stirrett. Nay: Degg, Busch. **Motion carried**.

## **Township Recycling Committee**

**Motion** by Marrocco second by Busch to establish a Caseville Township Recycling Committee to research and review options for recycling within the Township, making recommendation to the Board at the August Board meeting. Roll Call: Aye: Busch, Marrocco, Stirrett. Nay: Degg, Dufty. **Motion carried.** 

Fire Report given.

Supervisor Update: None.

Correspondence: None

**County Update:** Elftman updated the Board on County issues.

### **Public Comments:**

Tony Cilc: Stated the closed gate at the County Park gives only one access to the park which is a safety issue for emergency vehicles. Opposed additional costs for recycling.

Todd Talaski: City of Caseville is working with the Road Commission on the gate issue and is in favor of having the gate open.

Todd Cooper: Supports the opening of the gate at the park.

Tom Vick: Can gate be open only for special occasions (holidays, etc.)? Would recycling be mandatory? Can use clear plastic bags for collection so no bins left outside. Questioned public's use of Ann Street.

Jack Clark: Ann Street is private only if gated – public road but privately maintained according to judge.

Board Comments: None.

Meeting adjourned at 4:48 p.m.

Michelle Stirrett

Caseville Township Clerk

Larry Degg

Caseville Township Supervisor